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Saxmundham News

Spring 2008

ST. GEORGE’S WEEKEND CELEBRATIONS IN 
SAXMUNDHAM

FRIDAY 18th APRIL TO SUNDAY 20th APRIL 2008

FULL DETAILS OF THE WEEKEND’S EVENTS CAN BE 
FOUND ON THE CENTRE PAGES

We look forward to seeing you during the weekend!
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CHAIRMAN’S FOREWORD

I hope when you read this we are still enjoying as good 
weather as we have been up to the time of writing it. The early 
spring is getting us in the mood for doing things and the 
Saxmundham in Bloom team have been busy raising money for 
this year’s display. At their wine tasting in February, Alan 
George, as well as being an excellent caretaker for the Market 
Hall, revealed hidden talent by winning the competition with his 
knowledge of grape varieties.

In January three of us attended the Felixstowe Youth 
Forum to observe proceedings there with a view to starting 
something similar in Saxmundham. These meetings are run by 
the young people themselves and we were very impressed with 
what they are doing. We have also met with local schools and 
will report on this project in the next issue.

We have just co-opted Bryony Peall onto the Council to fill 
the vacancy created by the resignation of Sheridan Trotter-
Langlois. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Sheridan 
for his contribution and welcome Bryony to the role.

In the centre of this edition you will find a pull-out 
supplement with a programme of the events arranged to 
commemorate St. George’s Day. As this falls on a Wednesday, 
these take place on the previous weekend, 18th to 20th April. 
Please do try to support the events that the organisers are 
working hard to put on for you.

We are currently planning an information point to be placed 
outside the Market Hall for the benefit of both residents and 
visitors. In the meantime the Town Clerk will be pleased to assist 
you with your enquiries.

John Fisher, Chairman, Saxmundham Town Council 

THE NEXT ISSUE OF SAXMUNDHAM NEWS will be published at the 
beginning of July, but to ensure that your news and views are received in time 
please get them to the Town Clerk at townclerk@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk 
by no later than Monday, 2nd June 2008.    The views expressed in this 
newsletter are not necessarily the views of the Town Council who cannot be 
responsible for the content of any individual contribution.
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF SAXMUNDHAM AND DISTRICT
PRESS RELEASE 2.02.08

Rotary News

As a result of fund-raising activities during 2007, Saxmundham Rotary 
has recently been able to support Homestart (Suffolk Coastal) to the 
tune of £3,300.  Homestart is a voluntary organization which offers 
friendly support to help young families through difficult times, and is 
active in Aldeburgh, Leiston and Saxmundham. This work is low-
profile and confidential, but many families have been and are 
benefiting from help.

You must have seen them!  Those people with collecting buckets, 
bright yellow tabards and a friendly smile who stood at the doorways 
of supermarkets and farm shops in Saxmundham, Leiston and Friday 
Street when you were doing your Christmas Shopping.  Thanks to 
your generous support Saxmundham Rotary collected £3,153 for East 
Anglia’s Children’s Hospices over the Christmas period –including 
several generous donations from other local sources.

When off-duty, Rotarians know how to enjoy themselves - the life of 
Mr. R. Burns has just been commemorated, and St. George will soon 
be the occasion for another celebration.  Our next major fund-raising 
activity will be the 25th annual Marathon run/walk, on Sunday 4th May, 
also in aid of East Anglia’s Children’s Hospices. Put the date in your 
diary for a run or walk through the woods on a Spring morning.  
Complete the course and win a medal!  More information from Peter 
Woodruff the Registration Officer, 12 South Entrance, Saxmundham, 
Suffolk IP17 1DQ, or by e mail to registration2008@homecall.co.uk 

STOP PRESS!
Two ShelterBoxes recently bought by Saxmundham Rotary have been 
sent to Dhaka Bangladesh “to accommodate some of those affected 
by the cyclone”.  A ShelterBox contains dry weatherproof shelter and 
other items vital for the survival of 10 people.  See www.shelterbox.org 
for more information.  If you would like to help, speak to Mike Brewell
(01728 832799 or mbrewell@cableaccessories.com 

FURTHER INFORMATION ABOUT THIS PRESS RELEASE FROM:
ROGER KEENE rogerkeene@suffolkonline.net 01728-748337
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Saxmundham WI
Our first two meetings of 2008 were very different but both extremely 
enjoyable. In January Janice Baldry gave us an artistic start to the 
year with a delightfully inspiring demonstration in the art of making 
sugar flowers. We watched her turn small balls of sugar paste into 
beautiful delicate flowers. It was very interesting to see how she 
worked and shaped the sugar until it was petal thin and then brought 
the flowers to life with a few very simple moves. This is obviously a 
craft for the deft of hand among us!
At our February meeting we once again welcomed Mark Mitchels and 
this time his talk was on Mozart. He told us how Mozart’s father was a 
professional musician and how from a young age Mozart would insist 
on having music played whilst he played with his toys. His family 
toured Europe and gradually Mozart’s reputation as a protégé became 
apparent – he was only 8 year of age when he composed his first 
symphony. During the tours he was presented at court to a number of 
royal palaces in Europe and he also visited London. Sadly Mozart died 
at the age of 35, but amazingly, in that short time, he composed 700 
pieces of music. It was a truly spellbinding narrative which was 
brought to life by accompanying slides and music.
A note for your diaries is our Coffee Morning which is being held on 
10th May at the White Hart, Saxmundham. All will be made very 
welcome and entrance is free. Stalls will include a raffle, bric-a-brac 
and cakes. Refreshments will be available. 
Our April meeting, on the 17th at the United Reform Church Hall, 
Chapel Road at 7.30 pm is a talk on ‘Fashion in the 40’s’ by Gloria 
Daines.
If you would like any information on Saxmundham WI please 
telephone Diana Sculley on 605598 who will be pleased to help you.

___________________

Saxmundham Award for Business and Resident Enterprise
In a previous edition of Saxmundham News the Town Council 
announced that it was to implement the Saxmundham Award for 
Business and Resident Enterprise. The SABRE Award will be awarded 
to the person or business, who in the opinion of the judging panel, has 
worked extensively for the benefit of Saxmundham and its residents or 
to someone who has “gone the extra mile”. Anyone who lives or works 
in Saxmundham may nominate a person or business to receive the 
annual award and nominations should be submitted in writing to the 
Town Clerk by April 14th 2008. The Award will be made at the Annual 
Town Meeting and the recipient will hold the award for one year.
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GARNETTS GARDENS

� New, beautifully laid out plant area,

� Award winning farm shop

� ‘Coffee Corner’  - very popular with 
our customers

ONLY
15 MINUTES DRIVE FROM 

SAXMUNDHAM.  

The Street, Hacheston, Woodbridge  
Tel: 01728 724589 
( On B1116 – midway between 
Wickham Market – Framlingham)

10% OFF ALL PLANT PURCHASES
ON PRESENTATION OF THIS ADVERT 

VALID UNTIL 30/4/08

Hypnotherapy / / Counselling

Glynn E. Moye
Consultant Hypnotherapist

Smoking ~Weight loss~Anxiety
Enuresis~Confidence~Sexual 

Dysfunction
Relationship difficulties and so 

much more……….
Home Visits

Evening & Weekend 
appointments available

Tel: 0781 3352 388

www.gemini-hypnotherapy.co.uk
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You are invited to visit the rides which are open to the public and which will be kept in a 
reasonable state for walkers.  Cars may be parked near the entrance but not used for 
travelling the woods except by special permission or at funerals.  If you must bring a dog 
please keep it on a lead at all times to enhance the improving environment and to disturb 
nature as little as possible.  Come and look at Greenwood in daylight hours whenever you 

feel like it.  Please contact us for full details of our service or book plots.

Burials in beautiful countryside by

Tony Brown’s Funeral Service
New Cut, Saxmundham

Suffolk, IP17 1DJ
Telephone: 01728 603108

Fax: 01728 604346

SAXMUNDHAM  HORTICULTURAL  SOCIETY

Firstly I must apologise for the wrong report getting into the last issue 
of Saxmundham News. I will try to do better this time!
We enjoyed an evening with Nick Bugden on January 30th speaking 
about Spring Magic - even the lovely smells were there to be 
appreciated.  By the time you read this we will have held the all 
important A.G.M on Wed. 19th March. Anyone can attend and will be 
welcomed at all our meetings. Following our Spring Show on 29th

March, the next big event will be the Summer Show which will be in 
the Market Hall on Saturday 30th August, doors will be opened at 
10.30am, entrance is 50p including refreshments. Anyone can enter 
the show so pop along to B.C Fisher’s or Elizabeth’s and pick up a 
schedule and help us to give Saxmundham a really good Show. 
Before that there are one or two other things to look forward to which 
are - Radio Gardener and Writer Karen Kenny on Wednesday April 
30th in the U.R.C. Hall at 7.30pm speaking on Container Planting and 
Care of your Lawns with Green Thumb on Wednesday May 28th.

In the Summer we have an afternoon at Somerleyton, a couple of 
other evening visits and a short break to the Cotswolds.
J. Feller (Gen. Sec)
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Saxmundham in Bloom

The Saxmundham in Bloom Team have already started to raise funds and 
make plans for our entry into the 2008 Anglia in Bloom competition, and the 
beady-eyed amongst you may have noticed a few new additions to the flora 
of the Town. A number of ceramic butler sinks have been placed at four of the 
entrances to Saxmundham – North and South Entrances, Saxmundham 
Road on the way in from Leiston, and at the top of Rendham Road, by the 
A12. These have been purchased using kind donations made by residents of 
the Town, and have been planted up for the winter with a colourful selection 
of pansies and stocks. The plants will need to be replaced as the seasons 
change, and then maintained and watered throughout the year, so the 
Saxmundham in Bloom (SIB) Team will be looking for people to sponsor 
these sinks on an annual basis, at a cost of £30 per sink. In a further attempt
to brighten up the entrances to the Town, the team spent a cold and blustery 
Sunday morning, planting 250 spring bulbs in the grassy area at the top of 
Rendham Road – again purchased using a donation from a generous 
supporter. The SIB Team now has two dedicated fundraisers, and have 
already had a stall at the Saxmundham Horticultural Society Show in 
November, where they sold calendars, postcards (which can still be 
purchased at Crisps!), fridge magnets, crocheted turtles and flowers, and ran 
a very popular game involving sticks and sand! This was a great success, not 
only for fundraising, but also for raising awareness of Saxmundham in Bloom, 
and how it all happens! We also hosted a Wine Tasting Evening in the Market 
Hall, which was thoroughly enjoyed by all, and plans are already afoot for the 
next one! Not stopping there, we are also planning on having a stall in 
Fromus Square at the St. George’s Day Celebrations on Saturday 19th April. 
Once again, we are hoping for another fabulous display of hanging baskets in 
the summer, and these can be sponsored by anyone for £27 per basket, 
which includes its maintenance – what a bargain! Why not get a group 
together – friends, neighbours, work colleagues – and collectively sponsor a 
sink or a basket in the Town? Also, did you know that all gardens in 
Saxmundham are judged during late July, and winners are chosen from four 
categories: Best Large & Small Front Garden, Best Drought Garden, and Best 
Hanging Baskets. Winners are invited to attend the presentation of the cups 
at the Town Council Meeting in October. Why not make an extra special effort 
and win one of those cups!

If you would be interested in sponsoring a sink or a hanging basket, or just to 
offer a willing (and extremely welcome!) pair of hands to help with the huge 
effort involved in keeping our Town ‘blooming’, please contact the Town Clerk 
on 01728 604595, or the Chairman of the Saxmundham in Bloom Committee, 
Ken Howe, on 01728 604720. 
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SAXMUNDHAM MUSEUM
The Museum is now open for the 2008 season.  The change of 
opening times last year was so successful that we are keeping to 
those times this year, namely Monday to Saturday, 10am until 1pm.  
Closed Sundays with the exception of Sunday 20th April when we will 
be open for St George’s Weekend celebrations.  We will, of course, be 
open during the Arts Festival Week.
There have been no major changes during the closed season, a lot of 
clearing and cleaning.  Many more photographs of Saxmundham and 
local villages have been put on the touch screen.  We are also hoping 
to obtain another film to run in the cinema. One of our main aims at 
present is to become an Accredited Museum.  This will take at least 
two years, and several members of a small sub-committee, will be 
having training and working hard to obtain this.  It will mean that we 
will be recognised by other Accredited Museums and, of course, it will 
bring many benefits to us among which we will be able to obtain 
grants for projects we wish to carry forward.  We will also be able to 
loan and borrow artefacts from other Museums to fit in with any theme 
we are going to display.  We are, of course, looking for new Friends of 
the Museum, and if you are interested please do ask one of the 
Stewards for a form.  The Museum is maintained from subscriptions 
and donations and without your help we just would not be able to 
exist.  Please contact Elizabeth Masterton-Smith on 01728 604402 if 
you are interested in becoming a Steward.  
We welcome groups in the afternoons or evenings and arrangements 
can be made by ringing Richard Crisp on 01728 603583.
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St George’s Weekend Celebrations
in 

Saxmundham

Friday 
18th April      

to 
Sunday

20th April
2008

Events taking 
place 
in the

Market Hall     
Fromus 
Square

and 
throughout 

the town
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Friday 18th April 2008 

In the Market Hall Saxmundham:

Mark Mitchels
speaking on

“Portrait of Suffolk”
7.30 p.m.

Tickets £2.50 available from H G Crisp
and on the door.

St George,   his   Princess,   the  Dragon and the  
local Town Crier will be appearing in the town 

throughout the weekend!

Throughout the weekend:

Best   Dressed   Shop   Window based  on  the  leg-
end of St George

“Spot The Stranger” Competition

Museum Open 10 a.m. ~ 1.00 p.m.

Art Exhibition by    
Saxmundham Art  Group,   

pictures  on  a  patriotic theme

Licensed Bar at all events in the Market Hall



Saxmundham News Page 13 of 24

Saturday 19th April 2008

In the Market Hall Saxmundham:

10.00 a.m. ~ 2.00 p.m.

Food Fayre - Locally Produced Food & 
Drink to sample and buy

Strolling Jazz Band - Smoke House Blues

Chrissie The Clown 
Face Painting

~~~~~
In Fromus Square:

10.00 a.m. ~ 2.00 p.m.

Charity Fayre - Lots  of    stalls    by    
local  organisations
Punch & Judy Show

2.00 p.m. ~ 4.00 p.m.

BFRA Children’s Disco

~~~~~
In the Market Hall Saxmundham

7.30 p.m. ~ 11.00 p.m.

Dinner Dance with “The Encores”
Tickets £15 Available from H G Crisp

Tickets are limited Book early!
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Sunday 20th April 2008
In the Market Hall:

10.00 a.m.  ~  1.00 p.m. 

An Exhibition of 
Dolls houses ~ Model Soldiers 

Trains
Remote Controlled Helicopters

Skateboard Display
in the Market Place Car Park

At The White Hart:

10.30 a.m.  ~  11.30 a.m.

Children’s Story time with Debbie

Meeting in the Market Place at 2.15 p.m.

Civic   Parade  to  St John’s Church  
Service at 3.00 p.m. followed by

Tea in the Market Hall 
where  the  Brownie  Packs from Saxmundham, 

Kelsale and Snape
will sing campfire songs

In the Market Hall Saxmundham:
7.00 p.m.

It’s Quiz Time! ~ Book Early!
Teams of up to 6 people 

£2.50 per person ~ Cash Prizes!
Tickets Available from H G Crisp or on the door

Supported by Saxmundham Town Council
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Welcome to this our second kids fun page. I hope you enjoyed the last 
edition and that you enjoy this one just as much ! 
As you can probably feel from the warm spells we’ve been having it’s 
finally spring time … Wowhoo!  A great time to be getting out in the 
sunshine and stretching those legs and having loads of fun. With this 
warmth and sunshine I’ve decided to do you a lovely “springy” page. 

Teen’s Time 
Express yourself!

Fun Stuff 4 kids 

Can you spot the 5 differences? 

Congratulations to all who contributed to the 
very successful  CYDS Art Exhibition in 
Aldeburgh Cinema Gallery. If you would like 
to get involved in the art classes please 
contact CYDS for more info on 01728 
830716.
We would still greatly appreciate your 
contributions to your page so any comments, 
pictures, articles, stories would be great. 

Sudoku                   Hard
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ANGLIA IN BLOOM 2008
(incorporating ‘Saxmundham in Bloom’)
Saxmundham entered the ‘Anglia in Bloom’ competition again last 
year, after missing a year in 2006, and we are pleased to say that our 
efforts were recognised with a Silver Award in the ‘Small Town’ 
category. With the help and support of the residents of Saxmundham, 
we are striving to achieve bigger and better things, and hopefully our 
second win with our 2008 entry. The display of hanging baskets in the 
High Street and elsewhere in the Town have always been very 
impressive, and we hope that this may continue next year. The cost of 
safely hanging each 18 inch basket continues to be £27, which covers 
the cost of everything, including the regular watering, grooming and 
replacement if necessary, for the whole summer, to the end of 
September. Weather permitting, the baskets usually go up during the 
first weekend in June, and are taken down at the beginning of 
October. If you would like to support this worthwhile venture, please fill 
out the slip below and return to the Town Clerk with payment as soon 
as possible.
Yours sincerely,
Cllr Ken Howe, Chairman, Saxmundham in Bloom Committee
__________________________________________________

SAXMUNDHAM IN BLOOM HANGING BASKETS
Name (Print) ______________________________________ 
Signature __________________________________
Address 
________________________________________________________
__________________________
________________________________________________________
__________________________
No of Baskets: _______________Amount enclosed: £ __________
Location: *Outside our premises
OR *In a suitable location in the Town Centre
(please specify where if in Town:                                )
*(delete as appropriate)
Please make cheques payable to: SAXMUNDHAM TOWN COUNCIL 
(Sax in Bloom). Thank you for choosing to sponsor a Saxmundham 
Hanging Basket. Please return slip and payment to: The Town Clerk, 
Saxmundham Town Council, The Webster Room, Market Hall, 
Saxmundham, Suffolk IP17 1AF...or place it in the letterbox of the 
Webster Room at the back of the Market Hall.
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WALK

David Paterson is a 66 year old man living in Kawerau in New 
Zealand.  In 1997 he had quadruple heart bypass surgery and is now 
proceeding to walk from London to Edinburgh from 15th May to 19th 
October.  He has sought sponsorship from companies and people in 
Britain and is writing a book about his experiences.  Anyone willing to 
donate or provide sponsorship towards fuel & food can email him at 
david.paterson1@xtra.co.nz

Public Consultation on Local Community Developments
Over 180 local residents, young and old, streamed into the Market 
Hall, Saxmundham on Saturday morning 23rd February to register 
their thoughts and opinions on local facilities and amenities - and say 
what additions they would like to see! The Saxmundham & District 
Community Interest Company held the drop-in morning with displays 
to explain the Community Plan consultation programme and the 
results so far. Everyone had the opportunity to drop in anytime during 
the four hours, have a tea or coffee, talk to the directors and 
volunteers and register their queries, comments and suggestions to 
help develop a vibrant and thriving local community. It seems there 
was plenty to talk about! It was noted that the equivalent enterprise in 
Wickham Market had so far raised over £1,000,000 to build a 
children's playground, a teenage skate park and a resource centre 
housing the library and assorted meeting rooms and offices. For 
further information on the results regarding Saxmundham and the 
surrounding area and the next steps, please tel: 604584 / 602177 or 
visit www.saxcommunity.co.uk.

POPPY APPEAL Vacancy for Organiser
The 07/08 appeal closes in May and to date its raised £4253.80.  Neil 
& Jennifer Franks have managed the Poppy Appeal for nearly two 
decades and with the help of many collectors they have raised 
£58,386.45.  They wish to convey their sincere thanks for all the 
support they have received but having advertised the position of 
Poppy Appeal Organiser no one has come forward.  You don’t have to 
be a member of the Royal British Legion and they would support 
anyone who kindly offers to take over this post.  They have stored the 
material and have a list of all the collectors who are willing to continue 
as they are themselves.
Please will someone volunteer to continue the work of this extremely 

worthwhile cause?
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THE HOMESTEAD 
NURSERY

Every Saturday
Saxmundham

Market Hall
Forecourt

A varied and vibrant
selection of plants

DEREK NICHOLS
74 Fairfield Road,
Saxmundham,
Suffolk
Tel 01728 602130

Mrs Rachel Trotman
MSSCh. MBChA

(Member of the HPC)

VISITING CHIROPODIST
plus regular surgeries 

at Lambsale Meadow Surgery

47 Fairfield Road, Saxmundham

Telephone 01728 604460
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St Elizabeth Hospice is looking for more volunteers to help at their local shop 
in High Street, Saxmundham.
The Hospice currently has nine shops throughout East Suffolk which rely on 
the dedication and loyalty of local volunteers. The shops provide a vital
continuing source of income for the local charity. It currently costs £8 per 
minute to run St Elizabeth Hospice with annual running costs of £4.2 million.
“Anyone can become a volunteer” said Elena Obiang Ondo, volunteer 
services coordinator at the Hospice. “By volunteering in our shop in 
Saxmundham you will be supporting your local community and the valuable 
work which St Elizabeth Hospice undertakes for the people of East Suffolk.”
Here are some great reasons why you should volunteer:

������meet people and make new friends

������become a valued member of a team

������ improve your skills and learn new ones

������use your free time in a positive and worthwhile way

������have fun

If you are interested in dedicating just a little of your spare time to the St 
Elizabeth Hospice shop in Saxmundham, please contact Tracey Wright, shop 
manager, on 01728 604100 or visit the shop at 17 High Street, Saxmundham 
IP17 1DF.

Key facts about St Elizabeth Hospice

������St Elizabeth Hospice was established in 1989 and cares for patients 
who have a life-limiting illness for whom active treatment aimed at 
cure is no longer appropriate.

�� ¡¢£The focus of our care is quality of life. Our services include day 
services, in-patient unit, medical services, family support, spiritual 
support, occupational therapy, physiotherapy and complementary 
therapies such as massage, reiki and aromatherapy.

�¤¥¦§¨All of our services are free. The Hospice needs to raise £4.2 million a 
year to cover our running costs and to enable us to continue to 
provide specialist care to the community of East Suffolk. For further 
information about the Hospice, its work or how you can get involved 
please contact Helen Causer or Leanne Thorndyke on 01473 723600 
www.stelizabethhospice.org.uk

Local hospice shop 
needs you!
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Are You - or do you know of -
a Young Adult 

with Learning Difficulties/Disabilities?
· who is 11-25 years old?
· who wants to build confidence, self-esteem, communication, 

decision making and teamwork skills?
· who would enjoy fortnightly weekend fun workshops, starting 

on Saturday March 15th (10.30am –3.30pm) – running regularly 
throughout the year?

· who, on Saturdays, can get to The Riverside Centre, Stratford 
St. Andrew, IP17 1LL (on the A12)?

· who would like to be active in their community?

This inclusive transition training programme, managed by PASTEL, is 
the work of local Parent/Carers and other volunteers. The training, run 
by experienced professionals, will run EVERY FORTNIGHT, 
THROUGHOUT THE YEAR - providing a sustained training 
programme for service users.

Rural East Suffolk
***CARERS***

Action Network
A “carer” is a person of any age, who without being employed as such, 
cares for another person who needs ongoing support because of a 
learning disability, a long term medical condition, a mental illness, a 
physical disability, frailty or the need for palliative care. A carer may or 
may not be a family member and may or may not live with the person. 
Monthly Meetings – 1-3pm  (usually on the first Tuesday in the month) 
The Riverside Centre, Stratford St. Andrew, IP17 1LL (on the A12)
If you are a carer in East Suffolk, then you’re welcome to join us for an 
informal coffee session, where we exchange one-to-one emotional 
support, information and advice on such topics as respite, benefits, 
transport and local services for those being cared for.  Please feel free 
to drop in or, for further information on future meetings, speakers and 
the programme of topics for discussion, please telephone 07912 
222295 or, check the Calendar page on www.saxcom.org.uk  
RESCAN is an independent carer support group – run by local carers 
for local carers. 
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Societies, Clubs and Regular Events

1st Saxmundham Brownie Pack, (Term time only )

Mondays 5.l5pm-6.45pm, Adult Training Centre enqs: Helen Smith 602212 

1st Saxmundham Guides, (Term time only)

Tuesdays 7pm-9pm, Scout Hut enqs: Stephanie Anderson-Cousins 605660

2nd Saxmundham Guides, (Term time only)

Mondays 7pm-9pm, Adult Training Centre enqs: Dawn Asher 603022

1st Saxmundham Scouts Every Wednesday 6.30pm-8pm, Memorial Field, enqs: Rose Damiral-White 603817 

Art Group Every Thursday 1pm-4pm, Gannon Rooms, enqs: Christine Buttery 602182

Bingo Every Friday 8pm, Gannon Rooms, enqs: 602713

Mark Christie Football Club trainer ,enqs 604480

CARA Senior Ladies Group

Every 2nd Monday 2pm-4pm, U.R.C. Hall, enqs: Ollie Bolton 602286

Circuit Training for Fitness Every Tuesday Saxmundham Primary School, 7.30-8.30pm Enqs Mark 604480

Coastal Wanderers Badminton Club

Every Monday 7pm-l0pm, Middle School, enqs: 01502 724040

Darby & Joan Club Every Wednesday 2.pm-3.30pm, Gannon Rooms, enqs: 603984

Erin—Lee Murphy School of Dance 

Every Thursday 4.30pm-9.15pm, Middle School, enqs: 07985 521888

Fromus Players Every Wednesday 7.30pm, enq: 604402

lpswich Town Football Club

Every Wednesday 5pm-8pm, Middle School, enqs: 01473 400502

Karate Club Every Tuesday 5.30pm-8pm, Middle School, enqs: 01394 420353

Keep Fit Must be pre-booked. (In term time only)

Every Monday l0am-11am, 11.30am-12.30pm Market Hall, enqs: 833171

“On-y-va” French Dance & Music Club

Every 2nd Friday, Kelsale Village Hall, enqs: 602465

Rotary Club of Saxmundham & District

Every Thurs. lunchtime, Queen’s Head (3rd Thu in evening) R. Warren 603315 

Saxmundham Carpet Bowls Club

Every Tuesday Sep to Apr 7 - 9.30pm, Market Hall, enqs: F.Maynard  605797

Saxmundham Cross Stitch Club

Every third Tuesday 7.30pm-9.30pm,  enqs: 604784

Saxmundham Local History Society

Every 2nd Thursday 7.30pm, U.R.C. Hall, enqs: Helen Revell 602596

Saxmundham Tennis Club at the Sports Club

Tuesdays & Thursdays from 7pm, Sundays from l0am, enqs: 602194

Saxmundham W.I. 3rd Thursday 7.30 pm U.R.C. Hall, enqs: Diana Sculley 605598

Slimming World Every Tuesday 6.00pm Gannon Rooms, enqs: Sandra 688926

Suffolk Family History Society - Saxmundham Group 

Every 3rd Monday 7.30pm, U.R.C. Hall, enqs:  

Table -Top Sale Every Wednesday 9.00am-12 noon, Gannon Rooms, enqs: 602713

Toddler’s Music Time Every Thursday Term time only 10—11 am St. John’s Church Hall,  enqs: Gabrielle 

602962

University of the 3rd Age Every 2nd Thurs 2pm-3.30pm, Market Hall, enqs: Pat Dowding 668100

Weightwatchers Every Wednesday 6.45pm-8.l5pm, Market Hall, enqs: Clare 01394 420106

PLEASE NOTE: Neither the Town Council nor Saxmundham News can be held responsible for any errors, 

omissions, deletions or alterations to this schedule. Please check with the appropriate organisations.
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TOWN COUNCILLORS
Mrs Marian Andrews 9 Manor Gardens,

603553 mariantc@supanet.com

Sir Peter Batho, Bt. Park Farm, South Entrance,
602132 peter.batho@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Ms Victoria Burdett 22 East View, Kelsale,
604960 victoria.burdett@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Mr Graham Cooke, Vice-Chairman Sage Cottage, The Spinney,
07801 643220 graham.cooke@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Mrs Rose Damiral-White 17 Angel Yard, Market Place,
603817 rose.damiral-white@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Mr John Fisher, Chairman 40 High Street,
603144 john.fisher@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Mr Ken Howe 10 Felsham Rise,
604720 ken.howe@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Mr Barry Jones 11 Wordsworth Close,
07791 634048 barry.jones@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Mr Glynn Moye 3 South Entrance,
605637 glynn.moye@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Mr Mark Palman 6 Henley Close,
07908 552012 mark.palman@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Ms Bryony Peall 40 Mill Road,
603511 brypeall@hotmail.com

Mrs Diana Sculley 7 Mallard Road,
605598 diana.sculley@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Ms Chéleigh Trotter-Langlois 33 Mill Rise,
605735 cheleigh.trotter@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

Col Ronald Warren Hurts Hall,
603315 ronald.warren@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

TOWN CLERK
Mrs Maddie Gallop The Market Hall, High Street,

604595 townclerk@saxmundham.suffolk.gov.uk

The Town Clerk's office is in the Webster Room at the rear of the Market Hall, 
entrance off Station Approach, and is open every Monday, Wednesday and Friday 
from 9.00am to 1.00pm

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Mrs Marian Andrews 9 Manor Gardens,

603553 mariantc@supanet.com

Sir Peter Batho, Bt. Park Farm, South Entrance,
602132 peter.batho@suffolkcoastal.gov.uk

COUNTY COUNCILLOR
Mr Rae Leighton Shenburgh, Main Street, Walberswick

01502 724534 rae.leighton@councillors.suffolk.gov.uk

Published by Saxmundham Town Council 2008.  Editor Mrs  Marian Andrews
Printed by Leiston Press
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